

July 30, 2021

Mr. William Bryant, Chairman ICC Nominating Committee c/o Dominic Simms, CEO International Code Council 900 Montclair Road Birmingham, AL 35213

Re: Support of David Spencer, ICC Board Director At Large

Dear Chairman Bryant,

On behalf of Eastern States Building Officials Federation (ESBOF), which represents code professionals, design professionals and construction industry experts of Connecticut; Massachusetts; Maine; New Hampshire; New York; Rhode Island and Vermont, we express our support for David Spencer for Director At Large to the International Code Council's Board of Directors.

David Spencer has a distinguished professional career in the building construction and building codes administration professions as well as serving on several local, state and national associations, boards, councils and committees including with the ICC. Currently David serves as Director at Larger with the ICC Board of Directors and has been an excellent representative of the Board as well as a resource for Region VI.

Eastern States Building Officials Federation (ESBOF), unanimously supports David Spencer for Director At Large to the International Code Council's Board of Directors.

Respectfully,

Edward Cusato

President, Eastern States Building Officials Federation (ESBOF)